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COMMUNITY BRIEFING
                    September 10, 2021

NO TRESPASSING
BEAR ISLAND RESERVE #1

Due to Covid 19 Global Pandemic;  Bear Island Reserve #1 remains

CLOSED TO GENERAL PUBLIC 
Exemptions will be made of patrons to the Pier Market, Temagami First Nation Citizens, Teme-Augama Anishnabai 

Citizens, their family/friends, off-island TFN Staff, those in need of emergency medical care, caretakers, 
and for those participating in traditional harvesting.

Please ensure you book your 
appointment for Covid Testing

to avoid any delays.
 Those with appointments will be prioritized.

Please call 705-237-8900 ext. 316Please call 705-237-8900 ext. 316 
to book an appointment. Leave a message and 

your call will be returned.

Please note ext. 301 will no longer be utilized for 
taking Covid-19 Testing Appointments.

Please be advised, Chief and Council hereby resolve that the community of  Bear Island 
will resume in  STAGE 2 of re-opening as of Tuesday, September 14, 2021 and be in effect until 

September 24, 2021,  unless that period is extended or abridged by a resolution by Council. 
PLEASE NOTE: All Specific Emergency Preventative Measures are listed within the Band Council 

Resolution on pages 3-4.  Please read carefully.

The Bear Island Food Security 
Program is operational

Please send your food order lists to the 
Pandemic Safety Coordinator on Monday 
September 13, 2021.  

Miigwetch
Paula Potts, Pandemic Safety Coordinator
705-237-8900 ext. 304
pandemic@temagamifirstnation.ca

RED ALERT WARNING WILL BE LIFTED ON 
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 2021

Chi Miigwetch to the community for complying with the Red Alert safety measures. 



Kwe Kwe Temagami First Nation 
Citizens

I hope you all are keeping in good 
health.

I’m speaking to you this morning 
to advise that the Covid-19 
positive case reported on Bear 
Island has now been resolved and 
we will resume re-opening plans 
in Stage 2 for Bear Island starting 
Tuesday, Sept. 14.

I want to take this opportunity 
to acknowledge the efforts of 
community in complying with 
our red alert and also to citizens 
continuing to act responsibly and 
use rapid testing.

I also want to acknowledge our 
staff and the Timiskaming Health 
Unit for working collaboratively in 
keeping the community safe and 
mitigating the spread of the virus.

You all have done a great job in 
keeping the community safe from 
Covid-19 and we thank you for 
your continued perseverance and 
the sacrifices you have had to 
make. 

With this in mind, we have 
decided to postpone the VIRTUAL 
Community Meeting that was 
scheduled for this Saturday until 
next Saturday – Sept. 18th so that 
we can meet in person. Watch 
for a revised notice that will be 
circulated.

All my relations,
I wish you good health, In the 
spirit of unity.
Wai Winai
Miigwech, and stay safe.

Ogimaa Shelly Moore-Frappier

Chief 
Shelly Moore-Frappier
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